
Committee Meeting


April 18, 2012 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its Chairman Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Stanley Folse, Robert LeBlanc, President Joseph Dantin, Robert Monti, Russell Loupe, Warner Sylvain, John Boughton, Wayne Waguespack, Vice-President, Leonce Carmouche. Dale Dennis, Sr. and William Sirmon, Jr. were absent. Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, and Attorney was present. External Accountant Clinton Rouyea and Larry Buquoi were absent.
There were no audience comments on agenda items.

Mr. Leo Sternfels and Mr. Tommy Landry with Arthur J. Gallager Risk/Management Services gave the Board its Insurance Renewal Presentation for the policies which will expire on May 12, 2012.  The proposed renewal will cost $307,629.31.  After answering many questions from the commissioners, it was agreed that Randy would place this item on the May 1st Regular Board meeting agenda for formal approval.
The Safety Committee Report was presented by Commissioner Wayne Waguespack due to the absent of Chairman Dale Dennis, Sr. Commissioner Waguespack advised that since the last safety meeting was given that there were no lost time accidents to present to the board. He said the last safety meeting was held on April 16, 2012, and it started at 6:00 a.m. Three films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed.  The next safety meeting will be held on Thursday May 17, 2012, at 6:00 a.m.

The Equipment Report was presented by its Chairman Leonce Carmouche.  He said that as of today all of the district’s heavy and light duty equipment is presently operational and are all on their respective job sites.  He further invited all the members to go into the back shop and view the new Bulldozer, Bobcat Rack Loader and its trailer which was recently purchased.
Personnel Committee Chairman, Commissioner Russell Loupe said he had no report to submit at this time.
Randy announced that the 10th Annual Mayor’s Conference in conjunction with the A.O.L.B.O.L will be held April 26, 2012 through April 28, 2012 in Grand Isle, Louisiana.  Mr. LeBlanc said that if someone wants to attend let Randy know.  He further advised that this will be on the May 1st Board Meeting agenda to be ratified.  No objections.

Mr. Robert Graves, owner of Nation Wide Marketing was in the audience and was recognized.  He thanked the Board for allowing him the opportunity to conduct the auction which was held earlier in this year.

Since there was no other Committee matters to discuss, President Joseph Dantin, moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Robert LeBlanc.

Meeting adjourned           
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